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Chairwoman Erickson and members of the Committee: 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in opposition to SB 79, which would direct the 

Secretary for Children and Families to request a waiver from federal Supplemental Nutrition Assistance 

Program rules that would allow the state to prohibit the purchase of candy and soft drinks with food 

assistance benefits. 

Kansas Action for Children is a nonprofit advocacy organization working to make Kansas a place where 

every child has the opportunity to grow up healthy and thrive. We work across the political spectrum to 

improve the lives of Kansas children through bipartisan advocacy, partnership, and information-sharing 

on key issues, including early learning and education, health, and economic security for families. 

While we support the idea of promoting healthier nutrition choices for children, prohibiting the 

purchase of candy and soft drinks with food assistance is a counterproductive measure in achieving that 

goal. This one-size-fits-all approach does not acknowledge the complexities that exist in communities 

throughout the state. Many Kansans do not have convenient access to healthy foods and must purchase 

whatever is available to them. In fact, one in six Kansans live in a food desert. 1 Dollar stores are often 

the only nearby option for those living in a food desert, and these stores rarely carry fresh fruits and 

vegetables. If you visit one of these stores, you'll find that the healthier options they carry tend to have 

high concentrations of salt or sugar and may still fall within the definition of SNAP exemptions created 

by this bill. 

This issue is exacerbated by the fact that food deserts tend to be located in areas where there are also 

higher concentrations of families who do not own a car. In Shawnee County, for example, more than 

5,000 households do not own a car. 2 This combination of factors makes it very difficult for low-income 

SNAP recipients to get to a store that has an abundance of options that would be considered SNAP­

approved. 

Furthermore, low-income working families often have little time to prepare meals and commonly rely 

on pre-packaged goods to stave off hunger. Time-constrained families will still need to rely on these 

products, regardless of whether they are SNAP-approved. Prohibiting their purchase s will not change 

1 U.S. Department of Agriculture Economic Research Service. {2025). Food Research Atlas. https:j/www.ers.usda.gov/data­

products/food-access-research-atlas/go-to-the-atlas 

2 U.S. Census Bureau. (n.d.}. 2018-2022 American Community Survey, Profile of Selected Housing Characteristics. 

https://ksdata.ku. edu/ksdata/ksah/trans/15 trans12 .pdf 
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